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Contact:  Greer Dewdney 
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27 September 2024 
 

 
 
Dear Ms Quigley, 
 
TOWN & COUNTRY PLANNING ACT 1990 (AS AMENDED) 
NATIONAL PLANNING POLICY FRAMEWORK 2023 
 
British Museum Great Russell Street London WC1B 3DG  
Details of archaeological written scheme of investigation (WSI) including methodology of site 
investigation and details of programme for delivering related positive public benefits required 
by condition 4a and 4b of planning permission ref 2023/1848/P dated 17/07/2024 for Erection of 
new two storey building, plus basement and associated works to provide plant and welfare 
accommodation ancillary to the Museum following demolition of existing building and two 
storey structures on East Road (to the rear of 9-11 Montague Street and 43 Russell Square).  
 
Recommend Approval of Archaeological Written Scheme of Investigation   
 
Thank you for your consultation received on 09 September 2024. 
 
The Greater London Archaeological Advisory Service (GLAAS) provides archaeological advice 
in accordance with the National Planning Policy Framework and GLAAS Charter. 
 
Having considered the submitted document (PCA, Jun 24) I confirm it accords with relevant 
standards and guidance and that it is in compliance with the condition. 
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The start date when known should be communicated by the archaeological practice to this 
office.  I will conduct monitoring visits on behalf of your office. 
 
The archaeological condition will not be fully satisfied until all works are complete, including 
any post-excavation assessment/analysis leading to publication. 
 
This response relates solely to archaeological issues. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 Greer Dewdney 
 
Archaeology Adviser 
Greater London Archaeological Advisory Service 
London and South East Region 
 
 


